Operations Committee Minutes
June 10, 2013
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag, Jay Hancock, Connie Hines, Mary Kolles and Karen Wagner. 

Training Day

Heather Gleason reported that the next Training Day is scheduled for Thursday, July 18th.  The topic of the training will be utilizing technology and social media for job search and will feature an employer panel.  The training will be held at South Central College.  The Deputy Commissioner Cynthia Bauerly was invited to attend.     

Customer Satisfaction Surveys
Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team conducted surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers in April and May.  The results were distributed and reviewed.  Overall, the comments were very positive.  It was noted that there were very few respondents that it was their first time visiting the office.  The results will be distributed to staff and posted on our website.  The next surveys will take place in November.
Mystery Shopper Study

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the results of the Mystery Shopper Study.  Mystery shoppers visited each of the WorkForce Centers in the state to evaluate their services.  The results of the study will be distributed to staff and posted on our website.  

Continuous Improvement Team Website Portal

Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team developed a website portal for staff to easily access information in one place.  If anyone has information that they would like to share with the partnership by posting on the website portal it should be sent to hgleason@workforcecouncil.org. 

Staff Updates

Connie Hines reported that Susan Gallagher retired last week after 34 year with DEED. Mary Shumski has been trained to work with WIA Adult and Dislocated Workers.  Jill Bassett has been hired to work with MFIP and DWP. 
Nancy Haag reported that Katy Goldschmidt has been hired as the Family Resource Coordinator in Watonwan County to replace Amy Sanders.  The Family Resource Coordinator position in Faribault County, formerly held by Alicia Lamphear, has been filled.

Mary Kolles reported that Ed Letcher has been hired as the new Director of the Senior Services Unit at State Services for the Blind.  He replaced Lyle Lundquist.

Business Seminar

Connie Hines reported on a couple of upcoming business seminars offered in the Fairmont area.
· June 12th – Affordable Care Act

· July 18th – Job Service Employer Committee (JSEC) How to Retain Good Workers Seminar

· August – Labor Market Information for Employers

· September – Unemployment Insurance Seminar

Signage 

Connie Hines reported that there will be new signage inside the mall at the entrance to direct where business are located in the building.

Senior Employment Program and Youth Employment Program

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC is accepting applications for the Senior Employment Program.  The program serves individuals over 55 who are low-income and unemployed.  MVAC is also accepting applications for the youth employment program for youth ages 14-21, who are low-income and meet at-risk criteria.
Disability Employment Initiative

Nancy Haag reported that South Central is one of three service areas to participate in a three year grant from the Department of Labor to serve youth with disabilities. A primarily focus will be on youth that are over 18 and are Ticket to Work eligible.  Deb Long has been hired as the Disability Resource Coordinator to gather Integrated Resources Teams for youth participants to connect them to the available resources to help them be successful. 
Vocational Rehabilitation Services St. Peter Office

Jay Hancock reported that the Vocational Rehabilitation Services office in St. Peter will be moving to the Mankato WorkForce Center June 20-21st.  

Printer Update

There was discussion with about utilizing a shared multi-functional device to perform copying, faxing etc. for all of the staff at the WorkForce Center.  
Marketing

Diane Halvorson discussed the monthly newspaper ads for the WorkForce Center workshop schedules.  After some discussion, it was agreed to discontinue the newspaper ads but continue posting the schedule on the website.  There are marketing funds available to brainstorm other advertising ideas.  

Cost Allocation Plans

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Cost Allocation Plans for each of the WorkForce Centers.  Managers were asked to review staff changes, send conference room usage, and verify the telephone/data lines for all of the WorkForce Centers.

Meeting adjourned.

